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Summer 2019 Newsletter


The end of the school year is approaching and we are getting the nursery children ready for Reception. They have all grown up so much since September and it is wonderful seeing the progress they have made. We will still be doing lots of learning before the end of term. Below is a list of things we will be doing in nursery over the next few weeks to ensure the children are ready for their next school year.


Encouraging independence -  choosing their own activities, going to the toilet by themselves, washing their own hands, taking shoes off and putting them on unaided.


Mark making – drawing clear representative drawings and talking in detail about the marks they have made, using their name card to write all of the letters in their name, holding a pen correctly when making marks.


Counting – counting to 10 and higher, counting objects carefully so that children can say the right amount, counting two groups of objects and counting how many are altogether, recognising and naming numerals 1 to 10, putting the correct amount of objects on the matching numeral.


Speaking – answering a variety of questions appropriately, asking questions, talking about their own lives and things they have done outside of school using simple and complex sentences


Reading – reading lots of stories, talking about the pictures, characters and main events, continuing rhyming strings, talking about initial sounds in words and finding other words that start with the same sound, singing nursery rhymes and action songs, exploring instruments and different noises in the environment.





What can you do to help?


There are lots of things you can do to help your child prepare for reception. 


Read lots of stories at home – ask them questions and model language by talking about what is happening, relate to their own experiences so they can use language to talk about things that have happened in their life. Talk about the letters and the sounds they make. What sound does their name begin with? What other words begin with that sound? What words rhyme with their name? Make up funny rhyming strings with the names of members of their family. 


Give your child lots of mark making materials – different types of pens, paper, notepads, post it notes, diaries, calendars, model good pencil grip and encourage them to talk about the marks they make.


Encourage independence by allowing your child to do things themselves. Get them to undress/dress themselves and feed themselves. Encourage children to walk or scoot to and from school rather than sit in a buggy. 


Talk about the numbers you see in the environment on the way to and from school e.g. door numbers, bus numbers, posters. Can they show that many fingers? How many red doors can they see? How many buses?






































Important Nursery Trip Information


Please can all permission slips given to Miss Wood by Friday 17th May 2019


Thank you to the parents who have volunteered so far. Due to there being a limited number of places on the coach we cannot guarantee that all parents who have volunteered will be able to attend. However, we will try to let you know as close to the time as possible. Each parent volunteer will be given their own child and one other to look after on the day. The nursery staff will chose who the other child will be.


On the day of the trip all children must wear school uniform! 


Please make sure you are on time at 8.45am


Remember that the nursery will be closed on Friday 7th June for those not attending Trip 1. The nursery will be open on Friday 14th June for the children who usually do 30 hours. For all other children the nursery will be closed on this day.











Shoes


In the nursery we encourage the children to be as independent as possible. There are certain areas where the children must change their shoes or take them off. We then expect the children to put their shoes back on by themselves. Please put your child in shoes that they can do this in. Velcro is easiest. There are lots of children wearing laced shoes and the children find these very difficult to manage. 





Summer Party!


On Wednesday 17th July, the nursery will be having a Summer party. This gives all the families a chance to come together before the Summer holidays and say goodbye to those who will be going to other schools. We will have an entertainer and lots of food! You are invited to attend the party with your child. The sessions will run as normal and if your child stays all day, you may choose whether to attend in the morning or afternoon party session. A letter and food list will be sent out nearer to the time.








Questions?


Just to remind you that Nursery has an open door policy and if you need to chat to any of us at any time please do not hesitate to approach us. Thank you for all your help and support.


                  Louise Wood	  	          Clare Mornington	                 Jenny Elia


                                 Mirsije Kastrati                          Lydia Dennis











